
5I 99%

3ME 98.9%

6L 98.6%

3V 97.8%

1C 97.3%

4R 96.9%

4J 96.6%

6K 95.5%

RP 95.4%

4JL 95.2%

5V 93.7%

2L 93.3%

3A 93%

5G 92.3%

6C 92.3%

2G 92%

2F 91.7%

1A 91.3%

RB 88.8%

RW 86.9%

1S 76.7
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FRIDAY 14TH JULY 2023 

Weekly
Attendance

93.6%
Whole School

I hope you have all had a good
week. 

Ofsted Report and KS2 SATS Results Published
It has been a very busy week here at Glebe! The report from Ofsted
following our recent inspection has been finalised and is attached
to this newsletter and is available on our website. We are a little
disappointed not to have improved on our grading, especially since
we have made so much progress since our last inspection. However,
since the last inspection, the Ofsted framework has changed and
the grading for Good is much harder to attain and even the lead
inspector was keen to stress that achieving an Outstanding grading
is extremely difficult now. The report doesn't fully reflect the
positive verbal feedback we were given during the two days, or the
practice they saw and generally feels quite impersonal. That said,
we take onboard the areas to improve and the staff and I will work
hard to address them over the next 4 years. I feel so  proud of our
staff and our pupils as we couldn't have done more to showcase
what we are about as a school. 

This is reflected in our KS2 SATS results this year which
demonstrate the quality of the education the children get at Glebe. 

KS2 SATS Results 

                             Glebe 2023                   National Average 2023  
Reading                    89%                                        73%
Writing                      83%                                        71%
Maths                        89%                                        73%
SPAG                         89%                                        72%
RWM Combined       77%                                        59%



I can confirm that the online school permit application system for next
year has just gone live. We have attached a guide for parents/carers  on
how to make an  online application.

Due to the delay in the application system going live, we will not be able
to process and approve applications now until early September. You can
still apply online and complete the information to help us process your
application, but we cannot approve them until after the holidays.

Please don't forget that the criterion is distance of the child's  residence
that we have registered on our system to Glebe school. Due to high
demand, if you live within a 2 mile radius of the school, you will not be
allocated a permit.

So we are able to process and approve the applications once they are
uploaded, please complete the slip on the  attached letter, giving us your
details so we can process and approve all applications that meet the
criterion once we return in September.

Please note: you must have applied online and have returned the
completed form to school by the deadline in order for your application
to be considered.

The deadline for submitting the slip for processing is Wednesday 19th
July. This can either be handed  into school office or emailed to the
office@glebeprimary.org account.   

We are aiming to approve all applications that meet the criterion on
Tuesday 5th September. 

In the unlikely event that the permits are not allocated before the start of
the new school year, all parents/carers dropping off or collecting are
given a 5 minute 'grace' window by parking enforcement as long as they
are parked legally and with all 4 wheels within the white lines of the
parking bay.

UPDATES
Parent Parking Permits



SPORTS NEWS

Our last trip of the term to the library was
exciting as the children got to be archeologists
and find pottery artefacts in the library grounds.
They measured and recorded the information
about their objects. We also found out the
difference between a paleontologist (someone
who digs up dinosaur bones) and an archeologist
(someone who digs up things that humans have
left behind).

Holly, our lovely librarian, would like to remind
everyone that the Summer Challenge at the
library is free and they have lots of really fun
events organised so check the website for more
information. Thank you to Ickenham library staff
for all the fun and educational activities they
have provided this year, to Miss Quirk, Mrs
Sheldon, Mrs Godfry and Miss Joyce for taking
the children and all the children who have been
such good representatives for Glebe.

HIGHLIGHTS

Reading Explorers' Trip to the Library










We are pleased to announce that our dress
up for the RSPCA day raised £288. Thank you
to everyone who brought in £1.

UPDATES

THE WEEKLY
WINNERS
ARE...

Spelling Shed 
3V   |    5I

Doodlemaths 
1S   |    5V
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Pre-Loved Uniform Sales

Firstly, thank you so much to all those who came to the uniform sale at FOG’s Summer

Fete last Saturday. We are pleased to let you know you helped to raise £90.50 for your

child’s school.

The next sale will be on Tuesday 5th September (before school reopens on the

Wednesday). The sale will run from 10am to 1pm in the small hall. Please bring cash

and a bag.

Clean donations are still being accepted in our donation box in the school foyer.

Thank you for your continued support.

The Pre-Loved Team

Mrs. Whittaker, Mrs. L Fitzwater and Mrs. Sumrakova.



 



Tuesday 18th July: RB going to Ruislip Woods (pm)

Wednesday 19th July: RW and RP going to Ruislip Woods (am and pm respectively)

Friday 21st July: Year 6 Leavers' Assembly - 9.15am 

                            Picnic lunch on the field - no hot meals available (packed 
                            lunch option from The Pantry or packed lunch from home only)

School closes 1 hour earlier for summer break



Key Dates

Parent/Carer Workshops 

Our next Inclusion Department workshops are: 

Tuesday 26th September 2023 9:00am - How can parents help their child with their
learning?

Thursday 16th November 2023 2:15pm - How to manage challenging behaviour
effectively.

Please email sen@glebeprimary.org to book your place.

Breakfast Club

Please don't forget that if you use our Breakfast Club provision that the daily rate will

increase to £4.50 from September.

You will still be able to book and pay in the same way as before, it is only the cost that

will be changing. 

mailto:sen@glebeprimary.org


 

Clare Sheldon 

Glebe Primary School 

Sussex Road 

Ickenham 

UB10 8PH 

13 July 2023 

 

Dear Clare, 

I am writing to thank you for your wonderful hosting during the Mayor’s Community 
Weekend in London. 
It was a pleasure to join you for the Growing Community Roots event, which showed 
the impact of different generations coming together to build new connections. I 
understand just how hard you worked to make this event happen. 

I’m sure I speak on behalf of everyone who joined me from The National Lottery 
Community Fund and Greater London Authority when I say – thank you very much for 
taking the time to welcome us and giving us the opportunity to take part in such a 
lively and inspiring day of activities. 
Grassroots, community-led projects like yours are at the heart of what The National 
Lottery Community Fund is trying to achieve as we bring people together across the 
country. 

I’d like to thank you and all of your colleagues for the commitment and 
professionalism that made your event such a success. 
Yours sincerely, 

Phil Chamberlain 

England Director – Strategy, Partnerships & Engagement 

The National Lottery Community Fund 

 
The National Lottery Community Fund 

tnlcommunityfund.org.uk 
0345 410 2030 18001 + 0345 410 2030 

Chair 
Blondel Cluff CBE 
Chief Executive 
David Knott 

1st Floor Peel Building, 2 Marsham Street, London, SW1P 4DF 

Mayor’s Community Weekend London 2023 – thank you from
The National Lottery Community Fund 



SPORTS NEWS

Thank you to everyone who braved the rain to come to the summer
fete on Saturday. It was a brilliant day with lots to see and do.

Some of us got wetter than others and, weirdly, despite the sheer
number of cameras that were pointed at me whilst in the Stocks, I've
had to chase for actual footage so I can prove to those of you who
weren't there that I'll do virtually anything for this school!! I'm actually
sort of smiling too, which I don't remember doing at the time.

A huge thank you and well done to Donna, Maria and Danielle who
worked tirelessly in the build up to the event and on the day itself.
They led a group of dedicated volunteers, without whom the fete
would not have happened, never mind be as successful as it was. 

Thank you to everyone who was part of the day, whether you donated
items for stalls, helped on a stall, bought a raffle ticket, donated a
prize for the raffle, spent your money at the fete - or all of the above -
the staff and pupils are so grateful to you. 

We have raised over £3300 - which is a phenomenal sum!

 





HIGHLIGHTS
Summer Fete







Join Ready Set Read!, the Summer Reading Challenge 2023,

for free in all Hillingdon Libraries from Saturday 8th July for

ages 4-11. 

Children are encouraged to borrow books across the

summer holidays and they will receive some great incentives

such as posters, stickers, bookmarks and games*. Children

who complete all four visits will receive a medal* and

certificate!

Don’t forget to check out our free events running across the

library service this Summer including our new LEGO

Education SPIKETM Essentials events.

 www.hillingdon.gov.uk/summer-reading

*While stocks last

http://www.hillingdon.gov.uk/summer-reading


Nursery



Reception



Year 1



Year 2



Year 3



Year 4



Year 5



Year 6

Please tune into next week's
edition of the newsletter to see
all the highlights from the Year 6
Activity Week that has taken
place this week.
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I wish you all a lovely
weekend. 






Mrs Penney 




